


For the years 2008 to 2010, as it relates to wool carpet being installed in public housing, your request 
is refused under section 18(e) of the Act, that the document alleged to contain the information 
requested (despite reasonable efforts to locate it) cannot be found.  
 
In the process of searching for more potentially in scope information for this request, Kāinga Ora also 
investigated if insulation products installed in public homes contained wool. Our asset management 
system records there are 2,907 public homes where wool is recorded as being installed as part of the 
ceiling insulation. 
 
As noted earlier in this response letter, some homes either built for Kāinga Ora as part of our new 
build programme or other homes acquired by Kāinga Ora may contain wool products. It is not possible 
to provide how much wool product has been installed in these homes as the information is not tracked. 
Private developers have a duty to meet Kāinga Ora design standards, which allow for wool products. 
 
Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this response. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.   
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request may be published at kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-
information-requests/ with your personal information removed.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Don Badman 
Acting Manager, Government Relations 




